

WILTWYCK QUILTERS' GUILD NEWSLETTER

wiltwyckquilters.org April 2019 Volume 44 Issue 7

NEXT GUILD MEETING

Saturday, April 13, 2019
GRACE COMMUNITY CHURCH
160 SEREMMA CT.

LAKE KATRINE, NY 12449

9:30 - 10:00 for coffee,

tea and snacks

Items to bring to the April meeting:

- Name Tag (wear it and get a raffle ticket)
- Show and tell items

TREATS

All members are asked to bring a snack to the monthly meeting. The Hospitality schedule for the month is as follows, according to the first letter of your last name.

April - J, K, L

PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

Here is the list of positions that need to be filled by June 30. There will be a committee formed to find/nominate people for the executive offices. The others are not voted upon.

The positions with asterisks are the ones that now have term limits. At the next meeting current position holders will explain their duties. Names are of new volunteers. Chair

Vice Chair

Recording Secretary

Treasurer - Connie B

*Program - Linda A, Caroline B

Parliamentarian

*Historian

Corresponding Secretary

*Membership - Gail B (maybe)

*Web site - Jenny B

*Newsletter - Jackie F (maybe)

*Hospitality

*Block of Month

*Raffle -Sharon L, Linda McP

Thanks to Debby Brown for a great trunk show and free motion class. Attendees were very pleased with the tips and practice.

There will be an open meeting prior to our April meeting to have our first chat about the next show. Anyone with an interest is invited.

Theresa

Theresa

Board	Quilt show	Regular	Community
Meetings	Meetings	Meetings	Sew Meetings
	April 13	April 13	April 15

CHARM SQUARES

Spring has sprung!

10 members have signed up to exchange ten 6 1/2" charm squares in April. You are: Pat Williams, Anita Rowell, Mary McGloughlin, Barbara Slakoper, Gail Carl, Shirley McCafferey, Diedre Thorpe-Clarke, Stephanie Walker, Janine Whispell and Sharon Conlon. Please place the 10 squares in a zip lock baggie with your name on it. Solids and small prints please.

Layer Cake Program

Next month, 5 members will bring in their 5 10" mediumcolored squares to exchange. Please place them in a gallon zip baggie with your name on it.

Want to join the fun? Call Jeannette at 518 622-8075.

Block of the Month

Congratulations to Kathleen Grambling winner of the March Block of the month.

Search Committee

Jackie Ferrara and the search committee are looking for guild members who are willing to fill board positions and committee chairs beginning in July 2019. Some of the open positions are; president, vice-president, membership chair, hospitality chair and newsletter chair.

Program News

March 16 - Debby Brown's presentation on home machine quilting was entertaining and informative. Twenty-one members participated in her workshop following the presentation.

April 13 - Judy Craddock presentation and trunk show on French boutis quilting. Three-hour workshop (\$15) on French boutis quilting following her presentation and

lunch (BYO lunch). Suppllies additional

May 18 - Betty Pillsbury presentation and trunk show on crazy quilting. Three-hour workshop (\$15) on Crazy Embroidery following presentation and lunch. (BYO lunch). Supplies additional.

June 15 - End-of-year brunch. Welcome summer!

Supply list for all the workshops are listed at the Wiltwyck Quilters' Guild website. Contact Linda Armour for more info lkarmour1968@gmail.com on any program

Twin Quilt Charity Quilt Project

Several quilts were completed and returned in March. Many more were signed out. The greatest need now is for them to be quilted and bound. Backing is provided with many of the quilt tops, and batting is in the process of being purchased to go along with the quilts. Sign out a quilt at our table in April.

Catskill Mountain Quilters Hall of Fame

A handful of fidget quilts have been completed and will be donated to the Northeast Trauma Center. Keep them coming!

19th Century Patchwork Divas

I read an article about the 19th Century Patchwork Divas. They make miniature (and regular) quilts in the style of the 19th century. They choose that time period for their interest in history as well as the fact that each quarter of the 1800's has its own look (pre-Civil War, Civil War, Westward Expansion/Prairie, Victorian, and Baltimore). I thought it would be fun to have a miniature group to create these historic quilts. The appeal of small quilts is they can be finished in a reasonable amount of time.

Once I see if there is any interest, we can decide if we want each person to create their own quilt or do a block exchange. We would also need to agree as to when, how often (I was thinking monthly) and where we should meet. We can miniaturize patterns or we can work from a book (for example, Kathleen Tracy's Civil War Doll Quilts or Prairie Doll Quilts). I am open to your ideas, So...if this sounds like something of interest to you, please contact me at Nelle@yahoo.com.

2019-2020 Membership Renewal

Dues (\$25.00), check made payable to **Wiltwyck Quilters Guild.** Enclose a self addressed, stamped envelope if you would like to have your membership card mailed. Mail to Jenny Bach, PO Box 176, Athens, NY 12015.

* Name
* Address
* City*State/Zip
*Phone
*E-Mail(If information is not listed, e-mail address will be dropped.)
We are encouraging the use of e-mail to reduce printing and mailing costs.
*How would you like to receive your newsletter? Check one:
US Postal Mail
E-Mail
Do not wish to receive
Permission for publication
The Wiltwyck Quilters Guild occasionally wants to publish pictures of our speakers, guild members, and quilts on our website and/or Facebook page. By checking the line below you are indicating that you are NOT allowing us to publish you or your works.
I do NOT want to have my image or my works published on the Wiltwyck Quilters Guild website or Facebook page.
* Required fields

WILTWYCK QUILTERS' GUILD PO BOX 6154 KINGSTON NY 12402-6154